## Gary & Monnie Bacon Missionaries to

## MEXICO



January 24, 2024

Dear Friends,

A popular Christian song from many years ago had these lyrics:

"What if this would be the year when Jesus comes, the year that we've been waiting for so long? We'd have so little time to get the lost world won, if this would be the year when Jesus comes." Those words are important in 2024! We need to remember that Jesus could come at any moment, and that thought should motivate us to evangelize the world so that lost souls can be saved.

We are thankful for our ministry in Mexico. The church in Valle Hermoso is growing. The holiday season was a blessing to everyone. We were able to provide Christmas gifts for all of the children, and we also contributed money to provide a Christmas dinner for the congregation. We appreciate everyone who sent offerings so that we could help with those expenses.

The church has a growing mission program. Their faith promise offerings now support several mission projects. One of those mission projects is a family that is going to serve the Lord in Colombia. That is a blessing to us. We worked as missionaries in Colombia for ten years, but we had to leave because of violence associated with the drug cartels. So we are thrilled to be involved with a church in Mexico that is sending a missionary to Colombia. God is good!

Both of us have been ill for the past few weeks. We had the flu, and it hit us very hard with weakness, congestion, coughing, and fever. We are very thankful to be feeling a little better now.

THANK YOU for your faithful support in prayers and finances. And thanks for all of your Christmas cards and gifts - each one was a blessing to us. Please continue to pray for us. There is much that we want to accomplish in the ministry this year. We hope to see many souls won to Christ, and we want to train more Christian teachers and workers. Thank you for being our co-laborers. We appreciate all of you!

In Christ,

Gary & Monnie
The Bacons

"Taking God's Good News to the Texas-Mexico border"



Mailing address: 1203 N. Expwy. 77, #363

Harlingen, TX 78552

e-mail: losbacon@aol.com

Sent by: PLEASANTVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH - 4400 Pleasantview Dr. Arlington, TX 76017 Sent through: WORLD BAPTIST FELLOWSHIP MISSION AGENCY - P.O. Box 13459 Arlington, TX 76094-0459